
• UNDP, other UN agencies, the World Bank, the IMF, the WTO and
regional development banks could work together, in full cooperation with
the host country, in the preparation of country strategy reports submitted to
their respective governing bodies. Regular meetings of donors in each
country should be organized to facilitate the exchange of information and the
shaping of programs according to the comparative advantages of each
institution. Bilateral donors should be involved in this process. The resident
United Nations co-ordinator or the World Bank or regional development
bank representative could organize these meetings at regular intervals. Such
meetings will help coordinate and rationalize the work of donors while
reducing costs;

• the non-military aspects of peace operations (including such tasks as
democratization, police training, institution building, and delivery of
humanitarian assistance) should be addressed through a comprehensive
approach. In this regard, we encourage a closer cooperation between the
United Nations, the International Financial Institutions and the relevant
regional organizations, in order to facilitate the transition between the
emergency intervention phase and the rehabilitation phase. Consultation
among multilateral and bilateral donors in post-conflict countries should also
be reinforced.

VI: Providing the Necessary Multilateral Support for
Development

46. The replenishment of the concessional resources of the multilateral
fmancial institutions must be completed. In this context, we stress the
importance of sharing this burden equitably, we welcome the emergence of new
donors and we encourage other countries to participate.

47. We welcome the fact that all donors have agreed to contribute to IDA-XI
and the activation of the Interim Trust Fund. This agreement will enable the
Association to lend up to USD 22 billion over three years. This is a major
success. It is important that all donors ensure the success of IDA-XI by fully
respecting their commitments on time.

48. We also welcome the replenishment of the resources of the African
Development Fund, whose work is of vital importance for this continent,
recognizing the reforms already made by the management of the Bank. Timely
replenishment of the Asian Development Fund is also important:

49. We are committed to a continuing Enhanced Structural Adjustment Facility
(ESAF) as the centerpiece of the International Monetary Fund support for the
poorest countries, and we welcome the proposals of the Managing Director of
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